PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298



August 11, 2017

John Tang, Vice President of Regulatory Affairs San Jose Water Company 110 West Taylor Street San Jose, CA 95196

RE: Disposition of Advice Letter No. 510

Dear Mr. Tang:

Please be advised that the Water Division is rejecting San Jose Water Company's (SJWC) Advice Letter No. 510 filed on June 6, 2017 given the fact that on June 22, 2017, the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) served SJWC with the formal complaint filed by Rita Benton et al over the readiness to serve charge rate changes and docketed as proceeding C.17-06-009 (Complaint).

In addition, the following Cal. P.U.C. Tariff sheets that were submitted with Advice Letter No. 510 are also rejected:

Cal. P.U.C. Sheet No.	<u>Title of Sheet</u>
1850-W	Schedule No. 1, General Metered Service
1851-W	Schedule No. 1B, General Metered Service with
	Automatic Fire Sprinkler System
1852-W	Schedule No. 1C, General Metered Service
	Mountain District
1853-W	Schedule 4, Private Fire Service
1854-W	Schedule RW, Raw Water Service
1855-W	Schedule RCW, Recycled Water Metered Service
1856-W	Table of Contents

SJWC filed Advice Letter (AL) No. 510 as a Tier 2 filing dependent upon California Public Utilities Commission's (Commission) approval before becoming effective. Advice Letter No. 510 was filed in accordance with General Order No. 96-B and requested authorization to implement a surcredit to refund readiness to serve charge rate changes as result of a change in billing service effective January 1, 2017.

Water Division is rejecting AL No. 510 because CPUC is in process of conducting a thorough investigation and audit of SJWC's past and present billing practice in response to concerns filed

San Jose Water Company August 11, 2017 Page 2

by SJWC customers, City of Cupertino and CPUC Office of Ratepayer Advocates and to determine the proper dollar amount to be refunded to the customers for past overcharges.

Enclosed is a copy of the rejected advice letter for SJWC's files. As a reminder, in accordance with General Order 96-B, advice letter numbers of rejected filings shall not be used.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Tayeb Mogri at (415) 703-2146 or tkm@cpuc.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Rami Kahlon, Director

Water Division

Cc: Protestants to Advice Letter No. 510 (w/o Enclosures)

Enclosures